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Sang Kim

From: Ryan LeBaron
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 10:41 PM
To: Gerardo Prieto
Cc: Alex Avila
Subject: Re: Long Beach Rumors

Thanks for forwarding. I have an analyst checking it now.  
 
Ryan 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
On May 31, 2020, at 22:38, Gerardo Prieto <Gerardo.Prieto@longbeach.gov> wrote: 

 
Ryan.  FYI.  
 
  
Commander Gerardo Prieto 
Long Beach Police Department 
Security Services Division 
(562) 570-9558 - Office 

gerardo.prieto@longbeach.gov 
  

m   
   
  m  
  

m  
m   

 
V   

  
   
  

  
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Francisco Soto <Francisco.Soto@longbeach.gov> 
Date: May 31, 2020 at 10:37:42 PM PDT 
To: Alex Avila <Alex.Avila@longbeach.gov>, Gerardo Prieto 
<Gerardo.Prieto@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Fwd:  Long Beach Rumors 

 FYI. there are rumors about a protest planned for June 1st at Long Beach Memorial. It 
was on Nextdoor App.  

Thank you,  
Francisco Soto 

 
 
Begin forwarded message: 
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Sang Kim

From: Ryan LeBaron
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 10:40 PM
To: Candice Wright
Subject: Fwd: Long Beach Rumors

Can we have analysts vet this, please.  
 
Ryan  
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Gerardo Prieto <Gerardo.Prieto@longbeach.gov> 
Date: May 31, 2020 at 22:38:48 PDT 
To: Ryan LeBaron <Ryan.LeBaron@longbeach.gov> 
Cc: Alex Avila <Alex.Avila@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Fwd: Long Beach Rumors 

 
Ryan.  FYI.  
 
  
Commander Gerardo Prieto 
Long Beach Police Department 
Security Services Division 
(562) 570-9558 - Office 
(  
gerardo.prieto@longbeach.gov 

  
m   

   
   
  

m  
m   

 
V   

  
   
  

  
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Francisco Soto <Francisco.Soto@longbeach.gov> 
Date: May 31, 2020 at 10:37:42 PM PDT 
To: Alex Avila <Alex.Avila@longbeach.gov>, Gerardo Prieto 
<Gerardo.Prieto@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Fwd:  Long Beach Rumors 

 FYI. there are rumors about a protest planned for June 1st at Long Beach Memorial. It 
was on Nextdoor App.  

Thank you,  
Francisco Soto 
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Sang Kim

From: Jennifer De Prez
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 8:10 PM
To: Julie Bedard;Karen Owens
Cc: Wally Hebeish
Subject: RE: Chief's Alert #3

Copy that. I added him below. I’ve asked Cmrd. Lopez for an updated number of protests but 
haven’t heard back. @Karen Owens mentioned DC Herzog was working getting that info as well. 
 

From: Julie Bedard  
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 8:03 PM 
To: Jennifer De Prez <Jennifer.DePrez@longbeach.gov> 
Cc: Wally Hebeish <Wally.Hebeish@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Re: Chief's Alert #3 
 
Tom Modica is doing the press conference as well. 

Sent from my iPhone 
 

On May 31, 2020, at 7:57 PM, Jennifer De Prez <Jennifer.DePrez@longbeach.gov> wrote: 

  
See below for consideration on Chief Alert #3: 
  
Demonstrations protesting the death of George Floyd in Minnesota continue in the Downtown 
Long Beach area. Currently there are approximately 1,500-2,000 demonstrators present. Most 
demonstrators in the area remain lawful, however looting has continued at multiple businesses 
at The Pike Outlets and additional vandalism observed in multiple locations in the downtown 
area. 
  
Additional officers have been deployed to ensure public safety. Mutual aid has arrived in the city 
for additional assistance. 
  
In an abundance of caution, 2nd Street between Livingston Dr. and Pacific Coast Highway has 
been shut down to vehicle traffic. 
  
A livestream press conference will be held at 9 p.m. with Chief of Police Robert Luna, Mayor 
Robert Garcia, City Manager Tom Modica and Fire Chief Xavier Espino. 
  
PD will continue to monitor the situation. 
  
Thank you, 
  
Jennifer De Prez 
Public Information Officer 
  
Long Beach Police Department | Media Relations Detail 
400 W. Broadway | Long Beach, CA 90802 
Media Line: (562) 570-5273 
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Jennifer.DePrez@longbeach.gov  
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Sang Kim

From: Julie Bedard
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 8:03 PM
To: Jennifer De Prez
Cc: Wally Hebeish
Subject: Re: Chief's Alert #3

Tom Modica is doing the press conference as well. 

Sent from my iPhone 
 
 

On May 31, 2020, at 7:57 PM, Jennifer De Prez <Jennifer.DePrez@longbeach.gov> wrote: 

  
See below for consideration on Chief Alert #3: 
  
Demonstrations protesting the death of George Floyd in Minnesota continue in the Downtown 
Long Beach area. Currently there are approximately 1,500-2,000 demonstrators present. Most 
demonstrators in the area remain lawful, however looting has continued at multiple businesses 
at The Pike Outlets and additional vandalism observed in multiple locations in the downtown 
area. 
  
Additional officers have been deployed to ensure public safety. Mutual aid has arrived in the city 
for additional assistance. 
  
In an abundance of caution, 2nd Street between Livingston Dr. and Pacific Coast Highway has 
been shut down to vehicle traffic. 
  
A livestream press conference will be held at 9 p.m. with Chief of Police Robert Luna, Mayor 
Robert Garcia and Fire Chief Xavier Espino. 
  
PD will continue to monitor the situation. 
  
Thank you, 
  
Jennifer De Prez 
Public Information Officer 
  
Long Beach Police Department | Media Relations Detail 
400 W. Broadway | Long Beach, CA 90802 
Media Line: (562) 570-5273 
Jennifer.DePrez@longbeach.gov  
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Sang Kim

From: Jennifer De Prez
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 7:58 PM
To: Julie Bedard;Wally Hebeish
Subject: Chief's Alert #3

See below for consideration on Chief Alert #3: 
 
Demonstrations protesting the death of George Floyd in Minnesota continue in the Downtown Long Beach 
area. Currently there are approximately 1,500-2,000 demonstrators present. Most demonstrators in the area 
remain lawful, however looting has continued at multiple businesses at The Pike Outlets and additional 
vandalism observed in multiple locations in the downtown area. 
 
Additional officers have been deployed to ensure public safety. Mutual aid has arrived in the city for additional 
assistance. 
 
In an abundance of caution, 2nd Street between Livingston Dr. and Pacific Coast Highway has been shut down 
to vehicle traffic. 
 
A livestream press conference will be held at 9 p.m. with Chief of Police Robert Luna, Mayor Robert Garcia 
and Fire Chief Xavier Espino. 
 
PD will continue to monitor the situation. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Jennifer De Prez 
Public Information Officer 
 
Long Beach Police Department | Media Relations Detail 
400 W. Broadway | Long Beach, CA 90802 
Media Line: (562) 570-5273 
Jennifer.DePrez@longbeach.gov  
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Sang Kim

From: Robert Luna
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 6:41 PM
To: PD - Police Department
Subject: CHIEF'S ALERT: Protest Update

Demonstrations protesting the death of George Floyd in Minnesota continue in the Downtown Long Beach 
area. Currently there are approximately 1,500-2,000 demonstrators present. Most demonstrators in the area 
remain lawful.  
  
Looting has commenced at a minimum of three businesses at The Pike Outlets. Visible property damage 
observed to business entrances and visible merchandise loss. 
  
Demonstrations in certain areas of the downtown area have been determined an unlawful assembly and a 
dispersal order has been placed. It is the intent of the Police Department that everyone in attendance comply 
with the dispersal order as to not be subject to arrest. 
  
Traffic is heavily impacted in the downtown area and we urge people to stay away from the area for their 
safety. Police presence will continue to preserve order and public safety. We have requested mutual aid and 
are receiving assistance from other agencies in the region. 
  
PD will continue to monitor the situation. 
  
  
Robert Luna, Chief of Police 
Long Beach Police Department 
400 W. Broadway 
Long Beach, CA  90802 
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Sang Kim

From: Robert Luna
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 6:39 PM
To: Mayor;Mary Zendejas;Jeannine Pearce;Suzie Price;Daryl Supernaw;Stacy Mungo;Dee 

Andrews;Roberto Uranga;Al Austin;Rex Richardson
Cc: Wally Hebeish;Robert Luna
Subject: CHIEF'S ALERT: Protest Update

Demonstrations protesting the death of George Floyd in Minnesota continue in the Downtown Long Beach 
area. Currently there are approximately 1,500-2,000 demonstrators present. Most demonstrators in the area 
remain lawful.  
  
Looting has commenced at a minimum of three businesses at The Pike Outlets. Visible property damage 
observed to business entrances and visible merchandise loss. 
  
Demonstrations in certain areas of the downtown area have been determined an unlawful assembly and a 
dispersal order has been placed. It is the intent of the Police Department that everyone in attendance comply 
with the dispersal order as to not be subject to arrest. 
  
Traffic is heavily impacted in the downtown area and we urge people to stay away from the area for their 
safety. Police presence will continue to preserve order and public safety. We have requested mutual aid and 
are receiving assistance from other agencies in the region. 
  
PD will continue to monitor the situation. 
 
 
Robert Luna, Chief of Police 
Long Beach Police Department 
400 W. Broadway 
Long Beach, CA  90802 
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Sang Kim

From: Robert Luna
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 6:37 PM
To: CM - All Department Heads
Cc: CM - All Executive Assistants
Subject: CHIEF'S ALERT: Protest Update

Demonstrations protesting the death of George Floyd in Minnesota continue in the Downtown Long Beach 
area. Currently there are approximately 1,500-2,000 demonstrators present. Most demonstrators in the area 
remain lawful.  
  
Looting has commenced at a minimum of three businesses at The Pike Outlets. Visible property damage 
observed to business entrances and visible merchandise loss. 
  
Demonstrations in certain areas of the downtown area have been determined an unlawful assembly and a 
dispersal order has been placed. It is the intent of the Police Department that everyone in attendance comply 
with the dispersal order as to not be subject to arrest. 
  
Traffic is heavily impacted in the downtown area and we urge people to stay away from the area for their 
safety. Police presence will continue to preserve order and public safety. We have requested mutual aid and 
are receiving assistance from other agencies in the region. 
  
PD will continue to monitor the situation. 
 
 
Robert Luna, Chief of Police 
Long Beach Police Department 
400 W. Broadway 
Long Beach, CA  90802 
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Sang Kim

From: Jennifer De Prez
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 6:09 PM
To: Julie Bedard;Wally Hebeish
Subject: RE: Chief's Alert #2

The below has been approved by the Chief. 
 

From: Jennifer De Prez  
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 5:51 PM 
To: Julie Bedard <Julie.Bedard@longbeach.gov>; Wally Hebeish <Wally.Hebeish@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Chief's Alert #2 
 
Chief’s Alert #2: 
 

Demonstrations protesting the death of George Floyd in Minnesota continue in the Downtown Long 
Beach area. Currently there are approximately 1,500-2,000 demonstrators present. Most demonstrators 
in the area remain lawful.  

 
Looting has commenced at a minimum of three businesses at The Pike Outlets. Visible property 
damage observed to business entrances and visible merchandise loss. 

 
Demonstrations in certain areas of the downtown area have been determined an unlawful assembly 
and a dispersal order has been placed. It is the intent of the Police Department that everyone in 
attendance comply with the dispersal order as to not be subject to arrest. 

 
Traffic is heavily impacted in the downtown area and we urge people to stay away from the area for 
their safety. Police presence will continue to preserve order and public safety.  

 
            We have requested mutual aid and are receiving assistance from other agencies in the region. 
 

PD will continue to monitor the situation. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Jennifer De Prez 
Public Information Officer 
 
Long Beach Police Department | Media Relations Detail 
400 W. Broadway | Long Beach, CA 90802 
Media Line: (562) 570-5273 
Jennifer.DePrez@longbeach.gov  
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Sang Kim

From: Jennifer De Prez
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 5:51 PM
To: Julie Bedard;Wally Hebeish
Subject: Chief's Alert #2

Chief’s Alert #2: 
 

Demonstrations protesting the death of George Floyd in Minnesota continue in the Downtown Long 
Beach area. Currently there are approximately 1,500-2,000 demonstrators present. There is a large 
group currently moving down W. Ocean Blvd. and another group static in the area of Magnolia Ave. and 
Broadway Ave. Most demonstrators in the area remain lawful.  

 
Looting has commenced at a minimum of three businesses at The Pike Outlets. Visible property 

damage observed to business entrances and visible merchandise loss. 
 

The demonstration in the downtown area has been determined an unlawful assembly and a dispersal 
order has been placed. It is the intent of the Police Department that everyone in attendance comply 
with the dispersal order as to not be subject to arrest. 

 
Traffic is heavily impacted in the downtown area and we urge people to stay away from the area for 

their safety. Police presence will continue to preserve order and public safety.  
 

PD will continue to monitor the situation. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Jennifer De Prez 
Public Information Officer 
 
Long Beach Police Department | Media Relations Detail 
400 W. Broadway | Long Beach, CA 90802 
Media Line: (562) 570-5273 
Jennifer.DePrez@longbeach.gov  
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Sang Kim

From: Robert Luna
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 5:19 PM
To: PD - Police Department
Subject: CHIEF'S ALERT: Protest Update

A demonstration protesting the death of George Floyd in Minnesota continues to move through the Downtown 
Long Beach area. Currently there are approximately 1,500-2,000 demonstrators. Their behavior started 
peaceful, and while most remain lawful, some criminal activity has been observed. We’ve received reports of 
vandalism to both police and civilian vehicles, broken building windows and graffiti. Demonstrators have also 
thrown bottles at some officers in the area. Officers are currently trying to assist with traffic impacts by blocking 
intersections in the downtown area. 
  
Officers have been deployed to the immediate area to preserve order and public safety. PD will continue to 
monitor the situation to ensure everyone’s safety. 
 
Robert Luna, Chief of Police 
Long Beach Police Department 
400 W. Broadway 
Long Beach, CA  90802 
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Sang Kim

From: Robert Luna
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 5:18 PM
To: CM - All Department Heads
Cc: CM - All Executive Assistants
Subject: CHIEF'S ALERT: Protest Update

A demonstration protesting the death of George Floyd in Minnesota continues to move through the Downtown 
Long Beach area. Currently there are approximately 1,500-2,000 demonstrators. Their behavior started 
peaceful, and while most remain lawful, some criminal activity has been observed. We’ve received reports of 
vandalism to both police and civilian vehicles, broken building windows and graffiti. Demonstrators have also 
thrown bottles at some officers in the area. Officers are currently trying to assist with traffic impacts by blocking 
intersections in the downtown area. 
  
Officers have been deployed to the immediate area to preserve order and public safety. PD will continue to 
monitor the situation to ensure everyone’s safety. 
 
Robert Luna, Chief of Police 
Long Beach Police Department 
400 W. Broadway 
Long Beach, CA  90802 
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Sang Kim

From: Robert Luna
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 5:16 PM
To: Mayor;Mary Zendejas;Jeannine Pearce;Suzie Price;Daryl Supernaw;Stacy Mungo;Dee 

Andrews;Roberto Uranga;Al Austin;Rex Richardson
Cc: Tom Modica;Wally Hebeish
Subject: CHIEF'S ALERT: Protest Update

A demonstration protesting the death of George Floyd in Minnesota continues to move through the Downtown 
Long Beach area. Currently there are approximately 1,500-2,000 demonstrators. Their behavior started 
peaceful, and while most remain lawful, some criminal activity has been observed. We’ve received reports of 
vandalism to both police and civilian vehicles, broken building windows and graffiti. Demonstrators have also 
thrown bottles at some officers in the area. Officers are currently trying to assist with traffic impacts by blocking 
intersections in the downtown area. 
  
Officers have been deployed to the immediate area to preserve order and public safety. PD will continue to 
monitor the situation to ensure everyone’s safety. 
 
Robert Luna, Chief of Police 
Long Beach Police Department 
400 W. Broadway 
Long Beach, CA  90802 
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Sang Kim

From: Jennifer De Prez
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 5:12 PM
To: Julie Bedard
Cc: Wally Hebeish
Subject: RE: CHIEF'S ALERT: Protest Update

Final below. Chief approved. 
 

From: Julie Bedard  
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 4:55 PM 
To: Jennifer De Prez <Jennifer.DePrez@longbeach.gov> 
Cc: Wally Hebeish <Wally.Hebeish@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: CHIEF'S ALERT: Protest Update 
 
A demonstration protesting the death of George Floyd in Minnesota continues to move through the Downtown 
Long Beach area. Currently there are approximately 1,500-2,000 demonstrators. Their behavior started 
peaceful, and while most remain lawful, some criminal activity has been observed. We’ve received reports of 
vandalism to both police and civilian vehicles, broken building windows and graffiti. Demonstrators have also 
thrown bottles at some officers in the area. Officers are currently trying to assist with traffic impacts by blocking 
intersections in the downtown area.  
  
Officers have been deployed to the immediate area to preserve order and public safety. PD will continue to 
monitor the situation to ensure everyone’s safety. 
 
Julie Bedard, Assistant to the Chief of Police 
Long Beach Police Department 
400 W. Broadway 
Long Beach, CA  90802 
562-570-7301 
julie.bedard@longbeach.gov 
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Sang Kim

From: Julie Bedard
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 4:55 PM
To: Jennifer De Prez
Cc: Wally Hebeish
Subject: CHIEF'S ALERT: Protest Update

A demonstration protesting the death of George Floyd in Minnesota continues to move through the Downtown 
Long Beach area. Currently there are approximately 1,500-2,000 demonstrators and their behavior started 
peaceful, but has since become unpredictable. Unfortunately they have been some vehicles vandalized and 
they are trying to block downtown intersections.  
  
Officers have been deployed to the immediate area to attempt to bring order, but have been stricken with 
bottles.  PD will continue to monitor the situation to ensure everyone’s safety. 
 
Julie Bedard, Assistant to the Chief of Police 
Long Beach Police Department 
400 W. Broadway 
Long Beach, CA  90802 
562-570-7301 
julie.bedard@longbeach.gov 
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Sang Kim

From: Gerardo Prieto
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 3:05 PM
To: Dennis Buchanan
Subject: Fwd: LBPD Crowd Management Readiness EAP
Attachments: EAP - LB Crowd Management Readiness.doc; ATT00001.htm

 

 
  
Commander Gerardo Prieto 
Long Beach Police Department 
Security Services Division 
(562) 570-9558 - Office 

 
gerardo.prieto@longbeach.gov 

  
m   

   
  m  
  

m  
m   

 
V   

  
   
  

  
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Paul Baum <Paul.Baum@longbeach.gov> 
Date: May 31, 2020 at 3:00:30 PM PDT 
To: Alex Avila <Alex.Avila@longbeach.gov>, Gerardo Prieto <Gerardo.Prieto@longbeach.gov> 
Cc: Klinton Keller <Klinton.Keller@longbeach.gov>, Daniel Haas <Daniel.Haas@longbeach.gov>, Sarah 
Green <Sarah.Green@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: LBPD Crowd Management Readiness EAP 

  
Attached is our Crowd Management EAP for this weekend’s events. 
  
Paul Baum, Lieutenant 
Airport Police Section 
LONG BEACH POLICE DEPARTMENT 
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From: Paul Baum
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 2:59 PM
To: Alex Avila;Gerardo Prieto
Cc: Klinton Keller;Daniel Haas;Sarah Green
Subject: LBPD Crowd Management Readiness EAP
Attachments: EAP - LB Crowd Management Readiness.doc

Attached is our Crowd Management EAP for this weekend’s events. 
 
Paul Baum, Lieutenant 
Airport Police Section 
LONG BEACH POLICE DEPARTMENT 
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Sang Kim

From: David Madigan
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 11:28 AM
To: Madigan, David M
Subject: Fw: LB Crowd Management Readiness **PLEASE READ**
Attachments: EAP - LB Crowd Management Readiness.doc

 
 
 
David Madigan 
Reserve Lieutenant 
Long Beach Police Department 
562 570-5362 

 

From: Jeffrey Berkenkamp <Jeffrey.Berkenkamp@longbeach.gov> 
Sent: Friday, May 29, 2020 9:41 PM 
To: PD - Police Department <PD_Police_Department@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: LB Crowd Management Readiness **PLEASE READ**  
  
All on duty PD personnel should be familiar with the attached EAP and their roll for this weekend in preparation for 
potential civil unrest.  
  
Unless otherwise approved by a supervisor, all uniformed employees working a field assignment will be working in 
two officer units (this includes Metro, Marine Patrol, LBCC, etc).  
  
Jeff Berkenkamp, Commander 
Training Division 
LONG BEACH POLICE DEPARTMENT 
  



356

Sang Kim

From: Jackeline Fuentes
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 10:40 AM
To: Sarah Harvey
Subject: Fwd: LB Crowd Management Readiness **PLEASE READ**
Attachments: EAP - LB Crowd Management Readiness.doc; ATT00001.htm

 

Sent from my iPhone 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Jeffrey Berkenkamp <Jeffrey.Berkenkamp@longbeach.gov> 
Date: May 29, 2020 at 9:41:56 PM PDT 
To: PD - Police Department <PD_Police_Department@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: LB Crowd Management Readiness **PLEASE READ** 

  
All on duty PD personnel should be familiar with the attached EAP and their roll for this weekend in 
preparation for potential civil unrest.  
  
Unless otherwise approved by a supervisor, all uniformed employees working a field assignment will 
be working in two officer units (this includes Metro, Marine Patrol, LBCC, etc).  
  
Jeff Berkenkamp, Commander 
Training Division 
LONG BEACH POLICE DEPARTMENT 
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From: Ryan LeBaron
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 10:25 AM
To: Anthony Lopez
Cc: Erik Herzog;Michael Pennino
Subject: RE: George Floyd Protest Situation Report
Attachments: Civil Unrest SitRep.docx

Attached you will find a SITREP sent from the FBI. 
 
Ryan LeBaron – Lieutenant 
Criminal Intelligence Section 
Long Beach Police Department 
(562) 570-7432 
ryan.lebaron@longbeach.gov  
 

From: Ryan LeBaron  
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 10:13 AM 
To: Anthony Lopez <Anthony.Lopez@longbeach.gov> 
Cc: Erik Herzog <Erik.Herzog@longbeach.gov>; Michael Pennino <Michael.Pennino@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: RE: George Floyd Protest Situation Report 
 
Attached is the most recent SITREP 
 
Ryan LeBaron – Lieutenant 
Criminal Intelligence Section 
Long Beach Police Department 
(562) 570-7432 
ryan.lebaron@longbeach.gov  
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From: Ryan Watson
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 5:03 AM
To: Paul Baum
Cc: Gerardo Prieto
Subject: FW: LB Crowd Management Readiness **PLEASE READ**
Attachments: EAP - LB Crowd Management Readiness.doc

Lt.  
Due to the reduced staffing and impracticality to doubling up officers at the airport, the outer field unit position will be 
modified to inner field.  There will be no outer field perimeter during this Civil Unrest period. Officers will be remaining 
within the fence line.  DCC’s of the fence and gates will be done from the AOA side. 
 
I will be working until 2100 hours today if you need anything.   
 
--Ryan    
 

From: Jeffrey Berkenkamp  
Sent: Friday, May 29, 2020 9:42 PM 
To: PD - Police Department <PD_Police_Department@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: LB Crowd Management Readiness **PLEASE READ** 
 
All on duty PD personnel should be familiar with the attached EAP and their roll for this weekend in preparation for 
potential civil unrest.  
 
Unless otherwise approved by a supervisor, all uniformed employees working a field assignment will be working in 
two officer units (this includes Metro, Marine Patrol, LBCC, etc).  
 
Jeff Berkenkamp, Commander 
Training Division 
LONG BEACH POLICE DEPARTMENT 
 




